
THE CITY OF NEW YORK 

THE MAYOR’S OFFICE OF OPERATIONS 

NOTICE of the 2023 CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL PERFORMANCE AND 

EVALUATION REPORT (CAPER) 

 

TO ALL INTERESTED AGENCIES, COMMUNITY BOARDS, GROUPS, AND PERSONS: 

 

The 2023 Consolidated Plan Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) is the City 

of New York's report on the uses of funds from the four U.S. Department of Housing and Urban 

Development, Office of Community Planning and Development (HUD-CPD) formula entitlement 

grant programs: Community Development Block Grant (CDBG); HOME Investment Partnerships 

(HOME); Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG); and Housing Opportunities for Persons with AIDS 

(HOPWA). The performance is based on funds received, commitments and accomplishments 

made on the use of these funds during the 2023 program year, January 1, 2023, to December 31, 

2023. 

 

For the 2023 Program Year, the City received $310,374,179 in entitlement funds for the four HUD 

formula grant programs: $169,345,195 for CDBG; $80,485,864 for HOME; $45,930,651 for 

HOPWA; and $14,612,469 for ESG. 

 

The Mayor’s Office of Operations is announcing a 15-day public comment period that will begin 

June 6, 2024 and continue through June 21, 2024. The City’s 2023 CAPER can be accessed at 

the Mayor’s Office of Operations website. 

Written comments on the 2023 Consolidated Plan Annual Performance and Evaluation Report 

(CAPER) may be submitted to Ms. Lisa Rambaran either via email 

ConPlanNYC@cityhall.nyc.gov or by regular mail at the Mayor’s Office of Operations, 253 

Broadway, 10th Floor, New York, New York 10007. 

Any comments received will be summarized and agencies’ responses incorporated into the 

submission to HUD. 

 

 

 

 

The City of New York:  Eric Adams, Mayor 

Dan Steinberg, Director, Mayor's Office of Operations 

Date: May 30th, 2024 

https://www.nyc.gov/site/operations/projects/consolidated-plan-annual-performance-reports.page
mailto:ConPlanNYC@cityhall.nyc.gov

